
CLEVELAND INDUSTRIAL GOLF LEAGUE 

CAPTAINS MEETING 

August 6, 2018 

 

The Meeting of the Team Captains of the Cleveland Industrial Golf League was held at the 

Clubhouse at Grand Bay on Monday, August 6, 2018. Meeting minutes taken by Secretary Daryl 

Smith.       

1. President Jim Bilek called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  Roll call taken, all teams were 

represented except for Mike’s Tree Service and Tendon Manufacturing.         

 

2. Meeting Minutes:  Minutes from the Captains meeting on July 16, 2018 were presented and 

reviewed.  Motion to accept by Charlie Fields, seconded by Adam Hill.  Approved. 

 

3. Finance Report:  Treasurer Jeff Kregenow reported a balance of $10,221.10 in the 

leagues’ account and reflects expenditures for compensation to the Handicap Chairman / 

Website Coordinator, payouts for the CIGL Cup ($200) and receipts from Chippewa’s Blind 

Bogey.  Motion to accept by David Hill, seconded by Al Van Valkenburg.  Approved.                   

 

4. Handicap Chairman:  Handicap Chairman David Hill reported the following: 

 Skins money will now be handed out at each Open event instead of during the Captains 

Meeting.  Too many players are approaching the Handicap Chairman asking for their 

skins money.     

 Skins Game.  REMINDER:  Skins money MUST be in the proper envelope (spares are in 

the back of the folder holding the envelopes) and put in the skins box to be eligible for 

that week’s skins game.   

 No Show / Slow Play Penalties.  Three players had their second slow play penalty of 

the year and will have their handicap cut by two strokes.  The league also had one No-

show at Chippewa and will have his handicap reduced by one stroke until it has been 

worked off.  REMINDER:  No-show penalties cannot be worked off during Open Events; 

however, they will still be assessed against the player at Open Events until such time 

that the penalty has been worked off in a Team Match. 

 Scorecards:  After the Chippewa event 3 cards were submitted with no times, 2 cards 

were not signed, and 3 extra cards were found in the folder.  REMINDER:  It is the 

responsibility of the captain (or their designate) to ensure only completed score cards 

are placed in the folder.  The captains are responsible for making sure six cards 

representing the results of the match with full names, team name, date / times, and 

signatures are submitted. 

 Eligibility.  It was pointed out the eligibility of all players for the playoffs and CIGL 

Cup can be found on the website under the Player Stats tab.  Two events remain to 

qualify, this week at Hawk’s Next and next week at Sanctuary.   

 Most Improved.  The Most Improved Player list has been available on the website under 

the Player Stats tab since the ninth week of league play.  The qualifications for the 

award can also be found in the same location.  



 Laptop.  The laptop was left out at Madison, it needs to be put away by one of the last 

two teams teeing off.  It should be taken to the course operator and asked if it can be 

put behind the counter for safekeeping.   

 REMINDER:  Teams can email their lineups to David before each event and he will load 

them into the computer if received by Thursday evening. 

 Pace of Play.  Jim Bilek took the opportunity to remind everyone the courses care 

about the pace of play and share our results with other courses.  Every player on every 

hole (not just the last 5 or 6 holes) must realize the importance to keep up with the 

group in front of them since it does impact the groups behind them.       

 

5. Rules Committee:  Chairman Bob Grosh had nothing to report. 

 Captain Eric Sandvick mentioned the importance of the league to properly 

communicate the changes the USGA is making to the Rules of Golf for 2019.  Jim Bilek 

said it would be addressed during the 2019 Captain’s Winter Meeting.         

 

6. Schedule:  Chairmen Jim Bilek reported the following: 

 Jim indicated, as the Scheduling Chairman, it is his mandate to add variety to the 

schedule each year hence the continuing 3 to 4 course changes each year.   

 Received both positive and negative (very vocal) feedback from Hawthorn but the 

league will not be returning until the ownership concerns have been settled.   

 Agreements have been reached with Big Met and Greyhawk to be part of the schedule 

for next year.  He is continuing to work on adding Manakiki to the schedule as well.   

 Since feedback continues to be very positive about Ashland for both the cost and the 

course condition it will appear in next year’s schedule as both a Match and possibly as 

a Playoff course.   

 The league will not be returning to Sawmill in 2019 as course ownership is in flux.   

 Jim welcomes all comments about possible courses to play and asked the captains to 

canvas their teammates for suggestions. 

 

7. Old Business: 

 Jim Bilek obtained the $10 coupons for Boulder Creek and distributed them to the 

captains in attendance. Tickets for the teams not attending the meeting will be 

handled out at the next opportunity.       

 

8. New Business: 

 Games/fees/comments discussed for the Hawk’s Nest Open event. 

o $6 – 2 Man Aggregate Net 9 Hole Blind Draw ($3 per player)  

o $5 – Skins Game – Two classes 

o $4 – Blind Bogey – Mandatory  

o Starters – NetBirdie and Tendon 

o Long drive and Closet to the Pin holes are to be determined 

o There will be front, regular and back tee markers at Hawk’s Nest  

o Captains have until 5pm Thursday, August 9th to notify the Handicap Chairman 

of any Hawk Nest tee time additions/changes/deletions.  Any deletions from 

the tee sheet after 5pm Thursday will carry a No-Show penalty for the player 

being removed.     



o Jim Bilek will arrive early at the course to manage the tee markers to ensure 

the boxes are as close as possible to the differences indicated on the 

scorecard. 

 Knockdown schedule are posted on the website with start times based on reverse 

order of the standings.  The event is NOT a shotgun start. 

 The first round of the Consolation Playoff (8th vs. 11th and 9th vs. 10th) will be at 

Windmill and the Consolation Final will be at Sawmill Creek.           

 Captain Bob Grosh asked the league look into what should be done if a player needs to 

leave the course due to a medical reason (ala Jim Miller). He indicated the current 

rules are too harsh given the circumstances.  Jim Bilek said it will be looked into over 

the winter. 

 Floor opened to all team captains to slot their players into the Hawk’s Nest Open.   

 

9. Announcements: 

 The next meeting will be held at Grand Bay Clubhouse in Brecksville on Monday, 

September 10th at 6:30pm.      

 

10. Motion to adjourn by Adam Hill, seconded by Charlie Fields.  Meeting adjourned at 

7:16pm.  

 

Participants at Captain’s Meeting:    

Team Representative Team Representative 

6 Flavors Sean Jones Mashies David Hill 

American Japanning Bob Grosh Mike’s Tree Service Absent 

Cleats Bar and Grille Rick Saunders NetBirdies.com Eric Sandvick 

County Engineers Ted Bush Storms Group.com Adam Hill 

DLH Al Van Valkenburg Tendon Manufacturing Absent 

Keystone Charlie Fields xR Jim Bilek 

             Officers 

Jim Bilek Jeff Kregenow Daryl Smith  

             Other Attendees 

None    

 

 


